
LAKE HIGHLANDS/WHITE ROCK DEMOCRATS 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

APRIL 26, 2021 

The April meeting of the Executive Committee was held on April 26, 2021 at the home of 
Tim Sexton.  Present at the meeting:  Brian Hasenbauer, President; Tim Sexton, 
Treasurer; Dale McEowen, PAC Treasurer; Judy Garrett, Membership Secretary; and 
Rhonda Green, Secretary.  Meeting was convened by Brian at 5:51 p.m. 

President’s Report (Brian Hasenbauer): 

T-SHIRTS:  Brian and Judy compared and corrected the t-shirt inventory.  Only gray 
shirts will be maintained in the future.  The t-shirts will be displayed and sold at the May 
Picnic.  They are also available for on-line purchase. 

MAY PICNIC:  Preparations for the May 15 picnic event are underway.  RSVP’s are 
being accepted.  Vice-President Kendall Scudder has prepared a candidate/elected 
official list for picnic RSVP’s.  Sponsorships in the amounts of $50, $100, and $250 are 
available.  Sponsors will receive a free t-shirt.  Brian will arrange for the event to be 
included in the DCDP Round-Up.  The Phone Committee will call members to announce 
the in-person event and request that members RSVP on the website.  If website access 
is not available to a member, an RSVP is not required. Members will be invited to 
contribute desserts and side dishes. Masks will be required.  Tasks for the picnic 
including providing supplies and food, sound system, power cords and outlets, tables/
chairs, coolers, grilling equipment, and flag were assigned to committee members. 

JUNE MEETING PROGRAM:  The program subject will be “June 19th”.  Kendall has 
arranged for the Texas Coalition of Black Democrats to present the program.   

MEETING ROOM AVAILABILITY: Tim has not received a response from C.C. Young 
regarding the availability of the club’s usual meeting room for the June meeting.  Tim 
and Judy will investigate the availability of other venues including recreation centers and 
public libraries. 

JULY MEETING PROGRAM:  Kendall has scheduled Mike Collier to present a 
legislative session wrap-up. 

SECRETARY (Rhonda Green):  Upon motion made by Tim and seconded by Judy the 
minutes of the March 29 Executive Committee meeting were approved as submitted.   
Rhonda presented copies of the draft of the minutes of the 04/17/2021 general meeting 
and asked that she be advised of any additions/corrections prior to their being posted 
on the website by Brian.  



TREASURER (Tim Sexton): 
As of 04/25/2021 the bank balance was $2852.00.  Income for April was $588.02 and 
expenses were $707.87.  Tim and Dale reviewed the process for reporting WIX deposits 
to the TEC.  Dale will confer with DCDP on reporting income from sales to the TEC. 

PAC TREASURER (Dale McEowen): 
Report has been filed. 

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY (Judy Garrett): 
Current membership total is 201.  This does include 2020 members who have not paid 
2021 dues.   

NEW BUSINESS:  None. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Rhonda reported that Billie Whitney is recovering from injuries 
sustained from a fall at her home.  She will be discharged from Presbyterian Hospital 
and admitted to in-patient rehabilitation.  

ADJOURNMENT:  Upon motion made by Rhonda and seconded by Tim the meeting 
was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rhonda Green, Secretary


